
25 April, 2023

MEMO TO: Residents of the Clackamas County Extension and 4-H Service District, Budget
Committee and Board of County Commissioners

Presented today, is the Fiscal Year 2023-2024 budget for the Clackamas County Extension
and 4-H Service District in accordance with Oregon Local Budget Law. Local Budget Law
provides that a unit of government must establish a budget and/ or declare a levy if it intends to
impose property taxes.

The Clackamas County Extension and 4-H Service District was created in November 2008 by
voter approval in Clackamas County. The District includes all incorporated and unincorporated
jurisdictions in the county except Johnson City. The Clackamas County Board of Commissioners
act as the District with Oregon State University
(OSU) Extension - Clackamas, brings the expertise of our faculty and staff, and the resources of

developed with local
residents to address their needs and solve their problems by leveraging the most up-to-date
science, based on university research. The overall goal of our work in the county is to improve
our residents -oriented, research- based education.

In January, the OSU Extension - Clackamas office, in conjunction with North Willamette
Research and Extension Center (NWREC), published our annual community report and
circulated approximately 180K postcards to all residents and 40,000 paper copy to readers of
weekly newspapers throughout the county. The report tells the story of OSU Extension -
Clackamas during the past year in our county. It reflects our program accomplishments, work of
faculty, staff, and volunteers, and how we strive to make a difference in resid lives. The
report represents an important measure of accountability we provide every year to the residents
of the county who entrust fiscal accountability and help fund the services OSU Extension-
Clackamas brings to the community.

The Clackamas County Extension and 4-H Service District functions to levy property
taxes, collect revenue, and pass it on to Oregon State University Extension- Clackamas to fund
education programs, services, and research activities specifically targeted to and for Clackamas
County. The District works to ensure funding is focused on programming and education as well
as provide community support when and where we are needed.

Guidelines for managing and delivering Extension programs funded through the District are
defined by the current Intergovernmental Agreement between Clackamas County and Oregon
State University approved in March, 2010 and since renewed. The Clackamas County Extension
and 4-H Service District budget, as presented today, includes the imposition of the maximum
permanent property tax rate approved by voters thirteen years ago. This rate is $0.05 per
thousand dollars of assessed property valuation. Current tax revenue for the District during
FY2023-2024 is projected to generate $2,998,906 at a 95% collection rate for current year
revenue of $2,848,961. In addition to current property tax revenue, anticipated delinquent tax
payments and interest is $25,000 and investment interest income is $111,236. The estimated




